February 8th 2017 MGCC Membership Meeting

7:00 meeting called to order!

New Members:

David Grey who is looking for an MGA

Scott and Diana Ruth who have a 1953 TD

Kevin Cowen who has a 1973 MGB and a 1956 Austin Healey 100M

Treasurer's report, Rich Wieskopf

WE HAVE MONEY! There was more to his report, but I don't know what it was because Jack Kahler was pestering me with Austin Healey questions, which seemed more fun at the time.

Membership Report: Al Wulf

If everyone renews we will have 210 members. Need to get on the club secretary to get him to pay his dues. We do have 6 members who are leaving for various reasons.

Collector Car Council, Dick Fritz:

No meeting last month. There is nothing threatening on the horizon, though they are still working to eliminate the need for front license plates.

Regalia Report, Joe Gunderson filling in for Kathy

They plan to have some new fun things for Glenwood and are currently looking for a new embroiderer.

Upcoming Events, Keith Kerr:

Not a lot going on right now until we get closer to Glenwood. Suggested we should find someone to host a midwinter blahs party.

There is still discussion of a Georgetown car show and we hope to have a little more info next month.

We are also still looking for a tourmaster for the Moab trip

August 19th sinful Sydney event in Sydney NE and August 21st there is a plan to go see a total eclipse in Casper Wy

NAMGAR and NAMGBR are having events in California, starting out with the NAMGAR group in Solvang June 19-23, then head south on June 23-28 in San Diego with the MGB group,

Glenwood, John MacIntyre. Logo is done, Publicity is out, Courtyard Mariott is ready to book, website is up and running.

Elizabeth Celtic Festival, Neil White. Saturday July 15th from 9-2:00, then onward to the Whitestone cottage for BBQ.

Old Business

Dynamo, Beccy MacIntyre. Beccy is looking for someone to take over editorship of the Dynamo. She is finding that she just doesn't have time for it anymore.

Dave McGonagal. SCCA Club is looking to do some road rallyes and may be looking for help.

Joe Gunderson. Hagerty Showroom has EX186 on display and it will be there all month long.

Conclave will be September 16-17 so talk to Scott Story if you want to help out.

Swap Shop

Al sold an MG Puzzle to John Fraoli. And by puzzle we don't mean a disassembled MGB. It's a proper puzzle with only one missing piece. Rumor has it that John has already duplicated the missing piece at the time of writing. Seeing as how the minutes are running behind schedule due to the secretary being tied up rebuilding a TC differential. Not that I'm making excuses...

Jack Kahler is making some very cool and slightly snarky signs regarding car collecting and has 2 TD transmissions and a rear end for sale.

Phinque and Shaft Awards.

Secretary's notes on the awards this month are a little Vague due to his poor handwriting. There was something about somebody losing a bunch of fuel in their car. I think they left the key on. It's also worth noting that Jonathan Lane's wife Val was not happy about winning the Phinque award last month and refused to have the award in the house. So it remained in its protective case in the garage.

Jonathan Lane would have won the shaft award for blowing up the differential in the TC he just bought, but thankfully there were no shaft awards available for distribution. Probably would have ended up in the Garage anyway.

Web Page, Tyler Hicks-Wright

Facebook page is now a group so anyone can post stuff there. So post away!

Next meeting will be at Lone Tree Mimi's

Meeting adjourned at 7:48